
July-August 2022 

   An ecumenical and interdenominational fellowship  

 Sponsored by the Episcopal and Lutheran Churches 

SCF SCHOLARSHIPS RECIPIENTS 

Last month, it was reported that SCF awarded 15 

scholarships totaling $31,450. Over the 12 years of 

this program, $300,000 in scholarship assistance 

has been given to local young people and adults seek-

ing higher education as a means to a better future. 

 Of the awarded scholarships, four went to individ-

uals receiving a scholarship for the first time and the 

remainder were “reappliers” who are continuing their 

education. Following is a brief description of each of 

these young people. 

First-Time Recipients 

(all attended Three Rivers School) 

Dylan Mann – a graduate of La Pine High School and 

a track star there; he will be attending Southern Ore-

gon University and wants to major in Health Educa-

tion. 

Makenzie Osborne – she is likewise a recent graduate 

of La Pine H.S. and will be attending the University of 

Idaho. She will be a pre-med major with an emphasis 

in bio-chemistry. 

Natalie Walsh – Natalie is a Sunriver resident and has 

completed her A.A. degree at COCC in Forest Technol-

ogy. This fall she will continue her bachelor’s degree 

studies in Forestry at Oregon State University.  

Allison Welch – she recently graduated from the 

Baker Academy and also received her A.A. degree 

from COCC.  She will begin studies this fall at Abilene 

Christian University majoring in Criminal Justice. Alli-

son is the daughter of the senior pastor at the Com-

munity Bible Church of Sunriver. 

Reappliers: 

Lillianna Abanto – she will be a sophomore this fall, 

continuing her nursing preparation studies at Portland 

State University. During this coming school year, 

Lillianna is planning to apply for entry into the nursing 

program at OHSU. 

Bailey Baer – Bailey attended the Oregon State Uni-

versity the past three years but is transferring to the 

University of Washington-Tacoma this fall. She is plan-

ning to attend law school upon graduation. One spe-

cial addition – she is getting married this summer! 

 

 

Tayler Baer – younger sister of Bailey, Tayler attends 

the University of Oregon and is majoring in Animal 

Biology with the future plan to attend Veterinary 

School. 

Breonna Lucas – she will be a sophomore this fall at 

Montana State University. She is majoring in Biologi-

cal Engineering and is looking at the possibility of 

attending medical school in the future. 

Victoria McDaniel – Victoria attended COCC for 2 

years and this fall will be entering her 2nd year of the 

nursing program at Oregon Coast Community College 

in Newport. 

Olivia O’Shaughnessy – a junior this fall, Olivia at-

tends Benedictine College in Atchison, Kansas. She 

is double majoring in Psychology and Theology. She 

plans to attend graduate school majoring in Psychol-

ogy and Counseling. 

Adam Plant – Adam will be a junior this fall at East-

ern Oregon University. He is majoring in Law Enforce-

ment. 

Austen Turbyne – he will begin his second year at 

COCC this fall. He is looking to major in Game De-

sign. Austen and his family attended SCF. 

Katie Voyles – Katie will be at junior this fall at the 

University of Oregon majoring in Biology/Genetics. 

Many of you may know her dad, Tye, who owns 

Mike’s Tires in the SR Business Park. 

Ella Wydra – she will be a sophomore this fall at Lew-

is & Clark College in Portland. Ella is majoring in Envi-

ronmental Science. 

 

We congratulate all our scholarship recipients, partic-

ularly for their perseverance during some challenging 

COVID years. A special thanks goes to all the mem-

bers of our SCF Scholarship Committee who assisted 

in the important scholarship decisions needed to 

keep this program going – Jan Bull, Carole Elsbree, 

Chris Hamilton, Sharon Krueger, Mitzi Putney, and 

Susan Wells.  

 
Many thanks to all of you. 

Pastor Rob Pearson 
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HIGHWAY 97 CLEANUP 

Two cleanups down, one more to go! The HWY 97 

cleanup crew is planning one more cleanup on 

Thursday, August 18, 2022. Meet at Sunriver Chris-

tian Fellowship parking lot no later than 8:30 a.m. 

Bring a hat, gloves and water. Please call or email 

Dave Drescher if you would like to participate: 503-

475-5500, dnadrescher@gmail.com   

UPCOMING SERVICES: all in-person 
 

July 3          The 4th Sunday after Pentecost 

               Pastor Frank Brocker 

July 10:   The 5th Sunday after Pentecost 

               The Rev. Paul Barthelemy 

July 17:   The 6th Sunday after Pentecost 

               The Rev. Chuck Christopher 

July 24:   The 7th Sunday after Pentecost 

               The Rev. Roy Green 

July 31:          The 8th Sunday after Pentecost 

               The Rev. Canon Nancy Green 

August 7:  The 9th Sunday after Pentecost 

               The Rev. Canon Nancy Green 

August 14  The 10th Sunday after Pentecost 

               The Rev. Canon Nancy Green 

August 21:  The 11th Sunday after Pentecost 

               The Rev. Canon Nancy Green 

August 28:  The 12th Sunday after Pentecost 

               TBD 

September 4:     The 13th Sunday after Pentecost 

  TBD 
 

NOTE: Each Sunday service is being taped during 

the worship service itself and then posted on the 

SCF website by Sunday evening each week. 

 
 

▪ Aedan 

▪ William L. 

▪ Marianna W. 

▪ Olivia L.       

▪ Bergen B. 

▪ Rich 

▪ Nicholas & Michelle B. 

▪ Dick & Marianne A. 

▪ Paul M. 

▪ Cliff R. 

▪ Doug S. 

▪ Melanie W. 

▪ Ken S. 

▪ Mike F. 

▪ Joe H. 

▪ Shirley S, 

▪ Kyle A. 

▪ Carol W. 

▪ Pat B. 

▪ Jan H. 

▪ Beve K. 

▪ Tineke B. 

▪ Keith L. 

▪ Amber F. 

▪ Stan P. 

▪ Mal M. 

▪ Peter G. 

▪ Dianne I. 

▪ Susan S. 

▪ Betsy M. 

 

CARE AND SHARE 

 JUNE 
Boxes Distributed  

 Small: 24 

 Medium:  31 

 Large:  21 

 X-Large: 5 

 Total: 81 

People Served 

 Adults:  199 

 Children:  94 

 Total:  293 
 

NANCY GREEN’S SCHEDULE FOR JULY 

   As I write this, Roy is driving us to Bandon for a 

week of vacation with the whole Green clan June 

28-July 3.  

  We return on July 3. I am scheduling giving Holy 

Communions on the 4th and morning of the 5th. 

Then Roy and I drive to PDX on the afternoon of 

the 5th and fly to Baltimore on the 6th. We will be 

attending the General Convention of the Episco-

pal Church July 7-12.  

   When Roy and I return to PDX on the 12th, I will 

begin 2 weeks of vacation from the 13th-26th, 

but will be present at the Managing Board. 

   I will be staying primarily in Sunriver for the 2 

weeks of vacation. That is always risky as it is very 

easy to slip back into work mode while being at 

home. I will do my best to own the discipline and 

not answer every email quickly, etc., and ask that 

you understand my need for some restful time 

apart.   

  Thank you for your understanding. 

 Blessings, 

Nancy 

UPDATED DIRECTORY INFORMATION 

Shereda Benfield & George Blankenship: 

  20319 SE Jack Benny Loop 

Bend, OR 97702 

Cell phones & emails remain the same 

Shirley Smith:  

 4520 Henderson Blvd. SE Apt. A-113 

Olympia, WA 98501 

(H): 360-915-6890 

Same email 

Jan Tuckerman: new email 

jtuckerman.sunriver@outlook.com 

mailto:dnadrescher@gmail.com
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SCF STAFF 
The Rev. Canon 

Nancy Sargent Green 
Senior Pastor 
Dr. Robert  

Pearson 
Associate Pastor: 

Worship &  
Administration 

Jan Tuckerman 
Administrative  

Assistant 

            Financial Report as of May 31, 2022 

                  Actual Jan-May  Budget Jan-May 

Income           $125,401         $140,544       

Expenses       $131,782          $159,380 

Net Income    $    -6381         $ -18,836 

ANDI’S KITCHEN UPDATE 

We are very grateful to all who have contributed so far to Andi’s Kitchen, in honor and 

loving memory of our dear sister in Christ Andi Northcote. We have raised $52,620 to-

ward our goal of $100,000. We would like to reach our goal by the end of September so 

we can move forward on completing the kitchen by March 2023. If you have not contrib-

uted yet, I hope you will prayerfully consider making a donation. Checks should be made 

out to Sunriver Christian Fellowship with Andi’s Kitchen in the memo line.  

Ministry Team 

Leaders — 2022 
Congregational Care  
Pastor Nancy Green 

 

Stephen Ministry 
Randy Heise &  
Ginny Adams 

 

Senior Ministry 
Joe Huseonica 

 

Communications 
Cindy & Mark 

McConnell 
 

Education 
Rob Pearson 

 

Evangelism 
Shereda Benfield 

 

Membership/Welcome 
Jan Bull 

Linda Salzer 
 

Outreach 
Jane Boubel—UPCAP 

Gary Carlson—National 
& International 

 

Scholarship  
Program 

Rob Pearson 
 

Stewardship 
Gene Bennington 

 

Worship 
Rob Pearson 

SCF Managing  

Board — 2022 
Linda Smith 

President 
Gene Krueger 
Vice President 
Patty Smith 

Secretary-ex offcio 
Joe Amos 
Treasurer 

Dave Drescher 
Roy Green 

Sandra Kendle 
Paul Knollman 
Barbara Purcell 

SCF Endowment 

Fund Trustees—

2022 
Wade Watson 

President 
Vicki Udlock 

Secretary 
Cliff Erickson 

Treasurer-ex officio 
Paul Barthelemy 

Linda Collier 
Mike Gocke 

Liz Haberman 
Susan Kenney 

 

Transformed to Love & Serve -- the Goal of the Education Ministry of SCF  

Ongoing Groups: These groups continue to meet throughout the year 
Feminine Spirituality 

Starting Monday, July 11, [there is no meeting July 4] this group will be meeting in the 
new SCF building. FSG  meets Mondays from 10-11:30 a.m. The new book selection is 

Sacred Earth, Sacred Soul - Celtic Wisdom for Reawakening to What Our Souls Know and 
Healing the World by John Philip Newell. All women are welcome to attend. Entrance into 
the building is through the door on the left side of the building when facing the main front 

entrance. For further information contact:  
Chris Hamilton: chrish39@gmail.com or Shereda Benfield: skbenfield@gmail.com 

Men of Faith 
This group will not be meeting during the summer.  
Plans are being made to start up again in the fall. 

September 2022 Newsletter  Deadline: August 26 
Please send articles to  Jan Tuckerman:  

jtuckerman.sunriver@outlook.com 

PACKING BOXES FOR CARE & SHARE 

What happened here? Two members of the Feminine Spirituality Group always arrive 

late to the Monday meeting once a month. Soon the questions asked were: where have 

you been? The group was told: packing food boxes for Care and Share. The women 

wanted to know if a group could volunteer to pack on a Monday. Details were worked 

out and ten from FSG worked the assembly line for nearly an hour.  Undoubtedly, it 

gave all of them an appreciation for the regulars who do this every month. It also was 

an eye-opener to see how much food is collected and given to those families in need. 

Well done, FSG! 

 

Back [L to R] 

Joan Sloan,  

Linda Gocke,  

Liz Haberman, 

Ronda Floyd,  

Carol Mosman, 

Vicki Udlock,  

Kim Rogers. 

Front:  

Linda Salzer  

Diane Gustavson. 

Not pictured:  

Shereda Benfield 

mailto:skbenfield@gmail.com


Sunriver Christian Fellowship 

18160 Cottonwood Rd., #266 

Sunriver, Oregon  97707-9317 

Ecumenical Services in the Episcopal and Lutheran Traditions 

Sunday Service — 10:30 a.m. 

Held at Sunriver Christian Fellowship Church 

18135 Cottonwood Road—Sunriver, Oregon 97707 
 

Office Phone: 541.593.1183 
E-mail: sunrivercf@gmail.com 

Web: www.sunriverchristianfellowship.org 
Facebook: sunriverchristianfellowshipchurch 


